

SENIOR SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

SEPTEMBER 2025



Congratulations to our newly elected **Brotherhood** members — wishing you all a successful and inspiring year ahead!

UPCOMING EVENTS

- * PTA AGM 6/10
 - Monday, 6 pm Auditorium
 Parents-Teachers Annual
 General Meeting.
- * Awards Evening 10/10
 Friday, 7 pm Auditorium
 Time to celebrate the achievements of our students!
- * Year 1 PTE 15/10

Wednesday, 3:30-6:00 pm

A chance to meet the teachers, ask questions and hear what to expect in Year 1.

- * Students on Holiday 27/10
 INSET -Staff Training.
- * PTE Years 5&7 29/10
 Wednesday, 3:00-6:30 pm

Discuss how the students are progressing in Years 5&7.

Learning Together, Growing Stronger

Message from the Principal

Dear Parents / Guardians,

We are delighted to share with you the first newsletter of the new academic year. It has been a lively and positive start, and we look forward to keeping you updated each month with news, highlights and upcoming events.

Our new YI cohort has made a smooth transition into secondary school life. To help them build friendships and strengthen connections, we have organised a Bonding Activities Day on 9th September as well as an overnight trip to Agros on 30th September. These activities, along with other exciting events planned in the months ahead, will give our students the opportunity to settle in and work together.

For our Y2 and Y3 students, this is a crucial stage for growth and self-discovery. We encourage them to participate in the many clubs and afternoon activities which will allow them to explore their interests, enjoy student life and develop their talents. At the same time, we hope to see them respond to their academic responsibilities in a more independent way as they continue to grow.

Our Y4 students are beginning an important chapter in their academic journey with their chosen GCSE option subjects. We wish them the best of luck as they build a solid foundation for the years ahead.

For Y5, this will be a demanding but rewarding year, with both 10 external GCSE exams and additional internal assessments to prepare for. With focus, resilience and support, we are confident that they will rise to the challenge.

Our Y6 students can look forward to an exciting year filled with opportunities as they start their A Level subjects. As always, we will support their planned fund-raising events and activities for the much-anticipated Y6 Trip to Greece.

Finally, to our Y7 students, this year represents the final stretch of their school journey. We encourage them to give their very best effort, manage their time effectively, and remain focused as they prepare for their university applications.

We look forward to a successful, enriching, and memorable academic year for all.

Margarita Constantinidou



This month in Pictures



Our students and teachers came together for the annual school **blessing** with Father loannis.



Year 6 students held a **car wash** to raise funds for their upcoming trip to Greece, combining teamwork with community spirit.



Students celebrated **European Languages Day**on 26th September during
breaks with fun activities
and treats from France and
Germany.



To **welcome Year 1** students bonding activities were organised in school and during a trip to Agros.



On 30th September, students took part in a special assembly for **Cyprus Independence Day**, learning about the importance of independence through presentations.





DoE Silver award in Vavatsinia - Lythrodontas mountains with Y5 students.



Club & Activity Corner



STEM Racing World Finals powered by F1

We are truly proud of our teams PETROLINA APIRON and ATALANTA that represented Cyprus at the STEM Racing World Finals in Singapore. Demonstrating creativity, teamwork and resilience, they have overcome challenges while excelling on a national level. The teams showcased the talent and determination of Cypriot youth, inspiring future generations to pursue innovation and excellence. We extend our heartfelt appreciation to all sponsors whose invaluable support made this achievement possible.



We are excited to announce that **Kornilia Vasiliou**, Engineer at Atalanta Racing, has been selected to join the prestigious Komatsu-Williams Engineering Academy. This achievement follows a rigorous process of interviews and assessments, and we couldn't be prouder of Kornilia's success. Each year, only ten exceptional students are chosen for this highly regarded programme, which provides top-tier mentoring and unparalleled opportunities to shape the future of engineering.







